
 

 

 
June 27, 2018 

 

Attention: All Mazda Dealership General, Service, and Parts Managers  

 

Subject: Takata Safety Recall update for 9416E, 0617A, 2018A affecting the Mazda RX-8  

 

Due to a delay in the parts validation for RX-8 models, the subject recalls will remain open only for 

RX-8 until further notice. Parts ordering for the above recalls will resume on Friday June 28, 2018 for 

all RX-8 vehicles and warranty claims will continue to be accepted. Mazda6, Mazdaspeed6, and MPV 

vehicles to be launched under Safety Recall 2618F are NOT affected.  However, owner letter 

mailings will begin July 6, 2018 instead of June 29, 2018. 

If your dealership has any open MRAs for part number F1Z1-57-K80 please hold onto these kits as 

repairs and parts ordering will resume on Friday. Additionally, on the MRA paperwork you will need 

to cross-out the line for the F1Z1-57-K80 return.  

The scheduled Recall 2618F recall launch for RX-8 vehicles will occur at a later date and will be 

communicated at that time. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this recall may cause you and your customers. Your 

understanding and support in carrying out this recall campaign are greatly appreciated. 

 

Safety Matters. Your Safety is Important to Mazda. 

 

Sincerely,  

  

Akira Ikemoto 

Director, Technical Services Division  

Mazda North American Operations 

 

 

 


